
                  American Telecommunications Certification Body Inc. 
                                               6731 Whittier Ave, McLean, VA 22101 
 
 
 
May 25, 2005 

RE:    Telematics Wireless, Ltd. 

FCC ID:  NTAEMMR1   
 

After a review of the submitted information, I have a few comments on the above referenced 
Application. 
 

1) For this type of device, the response to antenna connection provided has been previously 
accepted by the FCC after discussions with Joe Dichoso (Previous Device FCC ID: NTAMMR1), 
as long as the manufacturer does not provide information to the users on how to remove the 
antenna and the unit is shipped from the factory already installed.   Please note that the new users 
manual provided explains how to remove/install the antennas.  The following information is from 
previous application FCC ID:  NTAEMMR1 

 
I had a discussion with the FCC today regarding the antenna connector issue.  The 
FCC is willing to accept the antenna connector as long as it is covered as provided 
in the photograph from the factory/manufacturer.  They are concerned that the user 
should not be given any instructions regarding installation/removal of the antenna 
cover or the antenna itself.  
 
To meet this requirement we will require a new manual with references to the 
professional installation of the antenna removed and an attestation that the unit will 
be fully assembled (including the antenna and cover) at the factory/manufacturer.  
Since the antenna will not be considered to have a connector external to the unit, 
and that it is not used by the average end user, professional installation becomes a 
mute point. 

 
Please adjust the manual accordingly. 

 
 
 
 
 
Timothy R. Johnson 
Examining Engineer 
 
mailto:  tjohnson@AmericanTCB.com 
 
The items indicated above must be submitted before processing can continue on the above referenced 
application.  Failure to provide the requested information may result in application termination. 
Correspondence should be considered part of the permanent submission and may be viewed from the 
Internet after a Grant of Equipment Authorization is issued.  
 
Please do not respond to this correspondence using the email reply button.  In order for your response to be 
processed expeditiously, you must submit your documents through the AmericanTCB.com website. Also, 
please note that partial responses increase processing time and should not be submitted. 
 
Any questions about the content of this correspondence should be directed to the sender. 


